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Tecumseh Woods Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

May 20, 2014

	Present:
	Jeff Lange, Kelly Meckstroth, Dawn Widney, Curt South, Jeff Heath, Derek Casto, Ronnie Fitchpatrick, Jill Trevino

	Next meeting:
	June 9, 2014, 7:00pm, TW Pool


Reports
President- Jeff reported that the dive team requested a change in practice time from AM to late afternoon (4:30-5:00 pm). Discussion ensued and the request was approved by the Board with the understanding that the diving boards would still be available to members wanting to use them during this time. Motion by Jeff H., second by Kelly.

Jeff requested discussion regarding the Pool Manager position and the assigned hours. Pending lifeguard certification testing to be completed in June, the Pool Manager will work 20 hrs./ week with the hours to include the opening and closing of the pool each day. The hours may be increased to 30 hrs./wk if the Manager is also going to function as a lifeguard  after successful certification. The recommendation was made that the Job Description for the Manager be amended to specifically address preferred vs required elements for candidate selection. Following discussion, a motion by Derek was seconded by Dawn and all present were in agreement to approve the hours and the Job Description amendment.

Jeff advised that the City Health Inspection would be on May 21. Curt will be present to represent the Board for the Inspection. There have been problems with getting the Baby Pool to run correctly. It is anticipated that the main pool will pass inspection and there may be a delay in the approval of the operation of the Baby Pool depending upon resolution of the operational issue. 

Jeff led discussion regarding the condition of the current Tank Filter. He pointed out that it is the original tank and it is now 55 yrs. old. There have been many efforts to continue to patch and repair the tank, but in reality the tank could fail to function at any time. It is hoped that there will not be an issue during this swimming season and this can be addressed after the pool closes for the season. Several options were discussed, Derek provided cost comparisons which put the cost of tank replacement in the range of $13-16 thousand dollars. Ideas for funding source for this need included exploring a bank loan. Jeff indicated that he would draft an e-mail to be sent to Board Members for review and input and then forward that e-mail to the Membership for advisement regarding the current condition of the tank. Jeff reminded Board Members of the intention to continue to maintain and grow the Capital Improvement fund by earmarking $50 from each family membership and $25 from the individual membership fees.

Treasurer- Ronnie distributed copies of the Budget for the current 1/1/2014 through 12/31/2014 year. Ronnie will contact Unity Bank to change the authorized users of the Tecumseh Woods debit/credit card to delete Paula and Alan and add Curt, Derek and Jeff L.(motion Jeff H. second Jill; all in agreement). He will also inquire about the potential for a loan as a possibility for funding a new tank. Ronnie is also pursuing the resumption of AT&T phone/wireless service and will advise when that will be reactivated. Clarification of the status of several service invoices was obtained, and no concern regarding current expenditures was expressed. 

Membership- Kelly reported the status regarding current membership detail. There are 146 members with 98 memberships paid to date. Kelly will follow up with the 36 unpaid memberships so that the intentions can be determined. Kelly reported detail maintained on her spreadsheet regarding the breakdown of membership classification (i.e.  # of Life, Annual, Family, Single, Student and Inactive).

Kelly also reported on a planned fundraising event in collaboration with Ryan King of Can’t Stop Running. The planned event is a “Splash and Dash” which will include a swim at Tecumseh followed by a run (route to be determined). Consensus of the Board was that the proceeds should be split 50/50. Discussion ensued and will be continued as we explore additional potential events that would give the pool revenue and exposure to attract new members. Tony Chappie of Total Fitness has agreed to purchase 100 one day passes (at $3.00/pass) for Total Fitness Members to experience swimming at TW. Kelly shared that she plans to take additional pictures around the pool to update the current brochure.

Social Director-Dawn distributed to the Board a copy of the planned social events/pool calendar activities for the summer. The events will be posted on the website for Membership review. She requested that the pool hours be clarified so that she can assure that they are correct on the website. Memorial Day week-end (Sat. 5/24; Sun. 5/25 and Mon.5/26) will have 12-5 hours of operation. The pool is then closed until Sat. 5/31 and from that point, regular hours will be 12-8 from Sunday through Thursday and 12-9 on Fridays and Saturdays. The pool may not open or may close early due to weather or lack of swimmers at the discretion of the Manager. The pool will also close at 3:30pm on home swim meet days as has been the past practice.

Other Business- Additional items for discussion:

Agreement that a daily checklist be established and maintained outlining the daily duties to be accomplished through pool management.

Recommendation that a meeting agenda be established prior to regular Board Meetings to improve meeting time management and allow members to prepare for discussion of known topics.

The meeting was adjourned and the next regular meeting of the Board will be Monday June 9, 2014 at 7:00pm at the Pool.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jill Trevino, Secretary  


